


This past year was a year of specials and a year of transition. It seems every 
month we had a special visitor or a special honor given us. On Maryland Day, 
we were honored by a visit from the Papal Nuncio, who served as the main 
celebrant at Mass. It rained, so he was not able to go out to the Island but 
promised to come back another time. Then for our Civil War Weekend and 
Black Diamond Commemoration, we had a descendant of John K. Hall, one 
of the soldiers lost in the collision, participate. She shared a great deal of 
family history, and in return was given a print of the painting of the incident 
done by Angie Wathen for the museum. Over the summer, I was named as 
one of the Five Faces of Maryland Tourism, which was quite an honor. There 
is a YouTube video about that on the Maryland Tourism site. A new winery 
was added to the First Landing Wine Trail; they also joined us for our First 
Landing Wine & Arts Festival. And we had a number of very special items 
donated to the U-1105 exhibit. 

Transitions came on both the Board of Trustees and the Board of Friends. 
We had some folks retire from the Board of Trustees and the Friends Board 
lost a dear friend with the passing of Johnny Wood – the last of the “old time 
statesmen.” Both boards welcomed new members to fill these vacancies.

For the year 2024, we look forward to the building of a new ADA-compliant 
water taxi, and hope to see the museum building project get under way.
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